
Chair’s  Preview 

By working and serving we will continue to make progress and get to understand our 
important roll in AA as part of General Service, Panel 71 had started in January 
welcoming all of us. Our first Area meeting in January was focused in opening the door 
to the bigger room of experience. 

That Virtual Pre-Conference Assembly is right around the corner after accepting a bid 
from District 08 last month, April 03 and 04.  

This area meeting we continue with a full agenda including several old business like: 1.-
CNCA incorporate as a California Non-Profit Public Benefit Corporation, 2.-That CNCA 
retain the ser-vices of a certified bookkeeper to assist the Treasurer to review the books 
on a quarterly or semi-annual basis, 3.- That CNCA requires affirmation of auto liability 
coverage, and 4.-That CNCA increase the reimbursement amount for qualified hotel 
stays from $100 to $150 per night that we will be discussing in the morning business 
meeting on Saturday.  

Area Officers will be working on the preparation of the Agenda Topics Summaries this 
month and make plans to made them available in March in both languages ENG and 
ESP. We are glad on counting with a great Tech Committee helping and providing a 
very accessible aspect in practice to distribute virtual meetings rooms list for all of us.  

Rotating in is one of the spiritual gifts of the program. It teaches me the feeling of 
responsibility and reminds me every day the importance to remain humble. Moving in 
discomfort is a sign of growing, creator will use me where it can gets the most out me.  

I feel so much respect for all pass Area Chairs for making this position a enjoyable job. 

Miguel H.  
CNCA Chair Panel 71 


